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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 
OF OCTOBER 28, 2021 

 
President Figueroa called the Board of Trustees Special 
meeting to order at 5:34 p.m. via teleconference. 

CALL TO ORDER 

 
Trustees Present      Trustees Absent    
Mary Figueroa, President     Jack Harris, Student Trustee   
Bill Hedrick, Vice President               
Jose Alcala, Secretary  
Virginia Blumenthal, Board Member 
Tracey Vackar, Board Member 
 
Staff Present 
Mr. Aaron Brown, Acting Chancellor 
Ms. Rebeccah Goldware, Vice Chancellor, Institutional Advancement & Economic Development 
Ms. Tammy Few, Vice Chancellor, Human Resources & Employee Relations 
Dr. Robin Steinback, President, Moreno Valley College 
Dr. Gregory Anderson, President, Riverside City College 
 
Guests Present 
Mr. Carlos Lopez, Vice President, Academic Affairs, Moreno Valley College 
Dr. Kaneesha Tarrant, Vice President, Student Services, Norco College 
Mr. Christopher Blackmore, Associate Vice Chancellor, Information Technology & Learning Services 
Dr. Rhonda Taube, California Teachers Association (CTA) 
 

Mr. Brown led the Pledge of Allegiance. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  
None COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 
  

Blumenthal/Alcala moved that the Board of Trustees 
approve Addendum to Resolution No. 02-21/22.  
 
Trustee Figueroa commented that there has been some 
understandable concern about whether or not this is an 
equitable move in comparison to some of the other 
programs that we have and she indicated that this is a 
unique situation in that we have a partnership with an 
outside entity from the academic aspect of the college 
itself. Ben Clark is a partnership with the Riverside 
County Sheriff’s Department and numerous other 
agencies such as Cal Fire. Therefore, we do not have 
total say over what happens. In order for us to 
continue we must work together for the overall benefit 
of the community. 

 
Trustee Blumenthal clarified that the majority of the 
cadets going through the program are considered 
employees of the Sheriff’s department.  
 
Trustee Vackar noted that as we begin to work with 

ADDENDUM TO RESOLUTION NO. 
02-21/22 MANDATE COVID-19 
VACCINATIONS FOR ALL RCCD 
STUDENTS AND EMPLOYEES 
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